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California State University, Long Beach

Curriculum and Educational Policies Council

Meeting 5, 2011-12
BH-302

Wednesday, 9 November, 2-4 PM

Members Present:  Christopher Brazier (Chair/CNSM), Norm Carter (Lecturers), Tom Enders (Ex-Officio), Khue Duong (Alternate Secretary/Library), Diane Hayashino (CAPS), Connie Ireland (CHHS),, Nathan Jensen (International Education),  I-Hung Khoo (COE),  Jeff Koob (Social Work), Cecile Lindsay (Provost Designee), Nim Marayong (Secretary/COE),  Kent Merryfield (CNSM), Caitlin Murdock (CLA), Sabine Reddy (CBA), Robin Richesson (COTA), Sarah Schrank (Vice Chair/CLA), M. Sue Stanley (Provost Designee), Deborah Thien (CLA), Brett Wanatanbe (ASI). 
Members Absent:  Kate Chen (CLA), Jeff Klaus (Designee, VP Student Services), Sal Kukalis (CBA), Xin Li (CED),  Lucy Nguyen (ASI), Huong Tran Nguyen (CED), Tiffany Sum (COTA), 
Guests Toney Sinay (Chair, Healthcare Administration Department), Stephanie Eatmon (Director of Radiation Therapy Program)
Chair Brazier convened the meeting at 2:00 pm.

1. Approval of the agenda: m/s/p
2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting: m/s/p
3. Announcements and requests for information: Next meeting will be on Wed November 30, 2011
4. Proposal to discontinue the Radiation Therapy option in the BS in Health Science, Tony Sinay, Chair and Stephanie Eatmon, Director Radiation Therapy program: 
Motion to recommend the discontinuance to the Academic Senate without a discontinuance study panel (m/s/p)

5. Revisions to Masters’ policy: The Council discussed the issues brought up by the Academic Senate and CEPC members including
5.1 Graduate-only course requirement: The Council agreed on keeping the 70% requirement. The policy was clarified that the 70% requirement include double-numbered courses.
5.2 Clarification on conditionally-classified vs. Conditionally-admitted status: The Council recommended adding a section to clarify the difference between different admission statuses and the timeline/requirements for the students to advance in their degree status. Tom Enders will prepare a draft to be reviewed at the next meeting.

5.3 Seven-year rule: The Council suggested adding to the current policy that the course revalidation is to be approved by the department course revalidation policy.
5.4 Concurrent masters: The Council reviewed the original policy and the revised policy prepared by Nathan Jensen and recommended a clearer guideline on the admission policy to the 2nd Master program and planning between the two departments involved. 
6. Adjournment at 4:00 PM

The minutes have not been approved. 

Submitted by Nim Marayong
